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DOC22/998889-3          

23 November 2022 
 
James Groundwater 
Department of Planning and Environment 
 
Via Major Projects Portal 

 
                  
Parramatta Metro Over Station Development (SSD 35538829) 
No Comment on Environmental Impact Statement 
 
Dear Mr Groundwater 
 
I refer to your invitation to the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) to provide on the 
Environmental Impact Statement for the proposed Sydney Olympic Park Over and Adjacent 
Station Development.  
 
On 4 February 2022, the EPA wrote to the Department of Planning and Environment advising that 
no further consultation on this proposal was required.  
 
The proposal’s supporting documentation includes a Contamination Report. The EPA understands 
that State Environmental Planning Policy (Resilience and Hazards) 2021 requires assessment of 
potential land contamination resulting from past land-use to determine whether the land is suitable 
for its proposed use or will require remediation. Under section 60 of the Contaminated Land 
Management Act (1997), the EPA must be notified of any contamination that meets certain 
triggers. These are outlined in the Guidelines on the duty to report contamination under the 
Contaminated Land Management Act 1997. 
 
Please contact Damien Rose on 02 9995 5586 or email 
environmentprotection.planning@epa.nsw.gov.au if you wish to discuss this matter. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

MITCHELL BENNETT 
Unit Head -Statutory Planning 
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